Regular Meeting		     				        	August 8th, 2022
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, August 8th, 2022 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Kaydee Miller, Lanny Wertz and Donald Wagner present.  Visitors present were Doug McClintock, Chris Spangler, Larry Stout and Ruth Little.

Public Concern – Larry Stout commented the County Commissioners Meetings are recorded and suggested the Supervisors watch the July 14th meeting where Mark Haas talks about the Solar Ordinance in depth and detailed very explanatory. Larry Stout is looking for any history information on Clinton Township. Larry Stout also gave Kudos on the Community Clean Up Week.

The minutes from the regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief Todd Winder was not present but emailed the fire report. The Fire Company Report shows the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 232, Box Alarms 17, Rescue 18, Tactical 7, Still 8, Hazardous Materials 0 and Water Rescue 1, total incidents at 283.  
Old Business –Chairman Deitrick commented on receiving the Lycoming County Solar Ordinance. Main concerns are the location and the distribution from the Grid Stations. Chairman commented decommissioning amount is the same.   

New Business – Asphalt Index Adjustment Calculation from Hawbaker, Inc. – Chairman Deitrick commented the bid was approved and the price index went up $258.88. Supervisor Wertz will call and let Hawbaker, Inc. know ok to proceed. Trash cans and Dog Waste Stations for the Park- Chairman Deitrick made a motion to purchase 2 Dog Waste Stations with the baskets and 3 additional trash cans, Supervisor Wertz 2nd that motion, all in favor. Map locations for storm sewer and catch basins- Supervisor Wagner suggested to have the catch basins mapped out. Road Master Wertz knows where they are all located, however if someone else is covering they have no idea. Chairman Deitrick commented West Branch can do this for us and suggested Supervisor Wagner look into this and get a price to have this done. Supervisor Dodge commented it would be nice to have a map of the roads too.
 
Correspondence was presented and reviewed.    

Road Master Report –Worked on Middle Road Bridge, boom mowed on Brouse Road, cleaned up mess at Park. Spoke with Greg Dibble about Multi-Modal Transportation Fund. Boom mowed Township roads. Worked on Punkin Center culvert. Cut limbs at park.




The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	  Checks	$ 53,544.44
			State Fund	 	   	  Check	$      281.67	 
	
Public Comment –Ruth Little commended Clinton Township on the work at the Playground. Doug McClintock from little league discussed the cost of the sod for the baseball field. McClintock mentioned that Montgomery Little League is the Oldest Continuing Little League Team. Chris Spangler commented that 30 players from Montgomery Little League will be in the Parade for the Little League world series. Chairman Deitrick made a motion to give Montgomery Little League $10,000 towards the sod, Supervisor Wertz second the motion, all in favor. Chairman Deitrick also commented he would like a sign at the park for the 2022 Girls Softball Team Championship. 


	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. on a motion from Chairman Deitrick, second by Supervisor Dodge, unanimous vote.


							Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
